THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT

Administrative Council Meeting October 17, 1989

NUMBER

280

DATE

November 7, 1989

Calendar Items

Friday, November 10, 9:30 a.m. - Board of Governors Meeting, General Administration Building, Chapel Hill

Tuesday, November 28, 1:30 p.m. - Administrative Council Meeting, General Administration Building, Chapel Hill

* * *

The Administrative Council met at 1:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 17, 1989.

The Council met by video conference using the CONCERT Network of the Microelectronics Center of North Carolina. President Spangler and his staff were located in the video conference room at the Microelectronics Center. All Chancellors, except Chancellor Thomas, were present during the meeting and each of them participated at facilities located on one of the campuses: Chancellors Thompson and Nelson at WSSU, Chancellors Coulter and Brown at UNC-Asheville, Chancellor Woodward at UNC-Charlotte, Chancellors Moran and Fort at NCA&T, Chancellors Hardin and Richmond at UNC-Chapel Hill, Chancellors Hackley, Oxendine, and Monteith at NCSU, and Chancellors Wagoner, Jenkins, and Eakin at ECU Medical School.

President Spangler introduced his staff and the Chancellors and explained the video conference operating procedures.

Vice President Jasper Memory described the CONCERT Network and the classes that the University was offering to varous sites in the Network.

Mr. Richard Robinson gave a brief report on the formation of the Task Force on Mandatory Drug Testing.

At the request of the President, each Chancellor reviewed carefully the status of security on his campus and various measures taken to deal with any problems. After an extensive discussion of security matters, the meeting adjourned promptly at 3:00 p.m.

C. D. Spangler, Jr.